BCJSA
Monthly Board Meeting
November 14, 2016
Attendees: Stephanie Cordova, David Hutchcraft, Marie Brown, Bob Brown, Dan Carroll, Casey Hunt, Jennifer Carierra, Lisa Ortega, Pam Miranda, Claude Vigil, Amy Nuanes, Melissa Joy, Pablo

Meeting called to order at 6:15 pm by Amy Nuanes.
Elections:
Website/Marketing – nominee Lisa Ortega.  Lisa spoke briefly to introduce herself and give some background, including kids sports experience and work flexibility.  Elected by unanimous vote.
President Elect – nominee Bob Brown.  Bob spoke briefly to his history with the organization and experience with the program.  Elected by unanimous vote.
President – nominee Claude Vigil.  Claude spoke to his experience with coaching and joining the BCJSA organization, and vision of continuing to grow the program.  Elected by unanimous vote.

December meeting:
[bookmark: _GoBack]There will be no BCJSA meeting in December.  Executive board will gather for an informal holiday gathering – date TBD.

Rent Renewal:
We are due in February to sign a new lease.  Current rent is $771/month.  New lease would be for 3 years, with a 4% increase per year.  Year 1 - $803.13/month, year 2 - $835.25/month, year 3 - $867.38/month.  Voted to renew lease to stay in current office space.
We are still in discussion about needed an indoor facility that could serve multiple sports, and be an alternative for inclement weather.  Claude is going to work with Foothills on the indoor rink and usage.  Lisa, who is in real estate, can keep an eye out for affordable locations.  Based on current market conditions, it may be out of our financial reach, but we should still continue to pursue this as an option.

Shed sign update:
Stephanie has gotten two quotes to fix the lighting on the shed sign.  To repair what is currently in place, including a new ballast and bulbs, it would be approximately $800.00.  She also got a quote from two electricians who are also dads of football players.  To install a new sign with LED lights, it would cost $1200.00, plus the league would waive the football registration fees for next fall for their athletes.  There is also the possibility of an Xcel rebate with the LED option, which we  would need to work out with Foothills.   Voted to go with the LED option, as in the long run this will be cheaper as well as easier to maintain.

Lacrosse:
Dan has the first draft of the contract with the Bandits program.  He is going to do some red-lines and send it back to them for clarification, mainly regarding field fees. Claude will need to review before a final signature is given to become officially partnered with the Bandits.

Office Computer:
Pam has been doing her best with a 7+ year old machine, however new software is not compatible with our accounting software and she is not able to quickly process any normal paperwork flow.  The laptop is also very dated and not functioning properly.  Our hotspot has recently had issues where Pam feels someone may have gotten ahold of the info and is using it at times we are not in the office.  Voted to move forward with spending capital reserve money to update our computer/network.  Chris Cushing is going to look in to what we need and offer his best suggestions for services/devices.

Meeting adjourned 7:00 pm 
Ralston House to present directly after meeting.
